
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

climate change management, climate finance governance, and disaster 

preparedness. See the flyer on the bulletin board for more information. 
 

Day Center Meal Help Needed: HMC is providing and serving lunch for our 

homeless neighbors at the PG Plaza Day Center at University Christian Church 

on Thursday, June 27, from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. If you would like to provide a 

dish, but can’t drop it off on Thursday, bring it to our church kitchen by 

Wednesday evening, and we will transport it for you. You can sign up using 

the signup sheet on the lobby bulletin board, or sign up here: 

https://bit.ly/2wIvj9i, or contact Lisa at: lisazammuto@gmail.com. Thanks! 
 

Emergency Help Needed at International Guest House (IGH): There are 

three specific weeks in July when Dave and Linda Miller, the twelve-month 

hosts, will be there with only one other volunteer.  These dates are: July 11- 19 

and July 28 - August 2. 

 Help clean and/or make beds (9:30 - 11:30 a.m. any day) 

 Bring a carry-in lunch (serve 4-6 people) or make it at IGH; stay for 

lunch with volunteers. (11:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. any week day) 

 If you can't volunteer at IGH, consider baking cookies (for evening 

tea) or make granola or muffins for breakfast. These can be made and 

brought to church if you can't make it to IGH. 

Please connect with sarafretzgoering@gmail.com if you can help in any way. 

Many thanks! Check out the awesome new IGH website created by Val 

Shrock: https://igh-dc.com/. 
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A Christ-centered welcoming church committed to peace & justice. 

GATHERING FOR WORSHIP 
HWB – Hymnal: A Worship Book (blue) 

     STJ – Sing The Journey (green)     STS – Sing The Story (purple) 
 

Prelude Mira Grieser 
 

Praising 
Call to Worship Erica Kraybill 

     One: God has shown us what is good. What then is required of us? 

     All: To act justly, love mercy, and walk humbly with our God. 

     One: Jesus says: Anyone who welcomes you, welcomes me. 

          And anyone who welcomes me welcomes the One who sent me. 

     All: The Spirit says, “Come.” 

          And let each one who hears the Spirit say, 

          “Come,” for all are welcome here. 

     One: Let us worship God! 

Hymn: HWB 229 – Tú has venido a la orilla Kelly Heatwole 

Lighting the Peace Lamp Erica Kraybill 
 

Confessing 
Prayer of Confession 

     All: We give thanks that You seek to unite all things in heaven 

          and in earth, and to reconcile all people to one another and to You. 

          We confess that the new creation is not yet complete in us, 

          and that we feel everywhere the barriers that separate humankind. 

          Forgive us, and fill us with the spirit of oneness. 

          Reveal to us those places where our pride and prejudice 

          have built walls that separate us from one another. Amen. 
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Service of Parent/Child Dedication 

     Noelle Dara Showalter 

          child of Kirstin Docken Showalter & Daron Showalter 

     Prayer of blessing 

     Congregational Response: HWB 791 

     Hymn: HWB 521 – Come, thou fount 
 

Hearing the Word 
Time for Children Herb Reed 
 

Scripture Reading 

     Proverbs 8:1-4  

     Romans 5:1-5  

Message: Peace, Hope, & Boasting Rachelle Lyndaker Schlabach 

Hymn: HWB 226 – You are salt for the earth 
 

Responding 
Responses to the Message 

Sharing of Joys and Concerns 

Praying Together 
 

The Work of the Church 

     Greeting our Guests 

     Announcements 
 

The Ministry of Giving 

     Children’s Offering 

     Offering of Gifts 

     Offertory  

     Prayer of Dedication 
 

Sending 
Hymn: HWB 427 – You shall go out with joy 

Benediction  

     All: We will try to be holy and useful, and strive to repair our world. 

          Let us lift each other on our shoulders and carry each other along. 

          Let us see the light in others and honor that light. 

          Let holiness move in us. 

          Praise the light that shines before us, through us, after us. Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

              TODAY  NEXT WEEK 
Greeter: Sara Fretz-Goering  Herb Reed 

Ushers: Keith Swartzendruber, Elham Eftekhary  Amy Whittington, Richard Brown 
Nursery: Jim Rice, Penny Russell  Wyatt Feeler, Jeanette Stoltzfus 
Worship Arts: Michelle Burkholder, Becky Hass  Kristin Sampson 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Offering Last Week – $4,645 Weekly Goal – $5,255 

                                                         Attendance Last Week – 103 
 

Lectionary scripture for next Sunday, June 23: 
I Kings 19:1-15a; Psalm 42 and 43; Galatians 3:23-29; Luke 8:26-39 

 

 

CALENDAR 
 

Sun. 6/23—Spiritual practice reflection Sunday part II. 

Wed. 6/26—HMC/Church House potluck with Dr. Ncube, 6:30 p.m. 

      (see announcement) 

Wed. 6/26—PG Plaza Day Center meal (see announcement). 

Sun. 6/30—Michelle Burkholder preaches. 

Sun. 7/7—Spiritual practice reflection Sunday part III. 
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Welcome: This morning we welcome Rachelle Lyndaker Schlabach, director 

of the Mennonite Central Committee (MCC) Washington Office, who is 

bringing us the message. 
 

Spiritual Practice Reflection Series: We continue this three-part series on 

Spiritual Practice on June 23. What are Spiritual Practices? Almost anything 

can be a spiritual practice if you participate in it with an attitude of 

intentionality and openness. Spiritual practices make space for us to listen, 

learn, ground, and grow our spirits. This may be a more traditional like prayer, 

scripture study, yoga, or meditation, or also washing dishes, walking, fixing 

things around the house, or creating things. Three people from HMC will share 

about their spiritual practices on June 23 and July 7 during the sermon time. 
 

HMC/House Church Joint Potluck, June 26: Have you thought about who is 

under your carbon footprint, and how that impacts your own choices? You’re 

invited to hear a firsthand account from the global south of the shifting climate 

and its effects there. On Wednesday, June 26, at 6:30 p.m., Community House 

Church and HMC will host a potluck meal followed by a presentation by Dr. 

Sibonokuhle Ncube of Harare, Zimbabwe. Dr. Sibo Ncube is the National 

Coordinator of Compassionate Development Service – the relief and 

development agency of the Brethren in Christ Church of Zimbabwe. She has 

18 years of experience in various development contexts, including programs in 



 


